TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH, Lansdale, PA
January 23, 2024 Council Governance Meeting
The January 23rd Council Governance meeting was called to order by Teri Lanan, President, at 7:00 p.m., in Room 264 followed by devotion/prayer by Pastor Fowler.
In Attendance:  David Freudig, Julie Kinzel, Teri Lanan, Jamie Price, William Shimer, Michael Voicheck, Pastor Steiner and Pastor Fowler.  Absent: none  Visitor: none.   The agenda was approved as presented with a motion made by Jamie Price and seconded by William Shimer.
Jamie Price presented the Treasurers Report.  She reported Trinity ended the 2023 year with an actual surplus of $30,008.  She reviewed the proposed ministry plan for 2024 and reviewed how some of the numbers were determined, such as negative numbers between 2023 and 2024.  She noted a negative $113,066 income difference between 2023 and 2024.  There will be a $158,530 budget deficit for 2024.   
Highlight:  A motion, made by Julie Kinzel and seconded by William Shimer, to approve a 2024 budget deficit of $158,530 as presented - passed with one abstaining.
Jamie Price reported on Endowment Allotment and that the Finance Committee is recommending 5% of $1,287,953 for the 5-year rolling average of $64,398.  
Highlight:  A motion, made by William Shimer and seconded by Mike Voicheck, to approve the Finance Committee’s recommendation of 5% ($64,398) as the Endowment 5-year rolling average – passed.
Teri Lanan reported on service recognition and gifts and the proposed revised amounts at $50 for each five-years

of service.

Highlight:  A motion, made by Dave Freudig and seconded by William Shimer to approve the new staff recognition for each employee’s five-year milestone at $50 for each 5-year milestone – passed.

Teri Lanan reported on Safety & Security Task Force recommendations. Need to meet with Harry Smyser to explain the Task Force’s recommendations which includes closing off cobblestone area and keeping front doors locked. Fire Marshall will also need to review.  If decision is made to lock front doors, will need some welcoming signs stating where entrance is located. Council discussed and accepted the proposal to lock doors 11, 13, and 15 on Sunday mornings contingent on more information of movable barriers and working with Victoria to establish clear and direct communication about directing where to enter buildings on Sunday mornings before final approval. Council expressed their gratitude for the work of the Safety and Security Task Force.
Teri Lanan noted the February 4th Conference Dean elections will be attended by Connor Watson, Julie Kinzel, Teri Lanan, William Shimer, Dave Freudig, and Pastors Fowler and Steiner.
Highlight: A motion, made by Pastor Fowler and seconded by Jamie Price to approve the above-mentioned members to represent Trinity at the conference – passed.
Teri Lanan reviewed the proposed agenda for the Annual Meeting on February 11th from 9:35 to 10:35. Discussed reasons for decision to not accept nominations for Council from the floor. Teri Lanan and Karen Bergey will be recognized as outgoing Council members.  

The Endowment Committee updates were discussed and it was stated that another attorney is being sought to review the proposed policy. Also, a meeting is being set up with pastors and representatives from Endowment and Finance Committees to clear up and clarify the policy and protocol.

Sandy Cottrell, who is rejoining Council, will be taking over review of policies and constitution along with Dave Freudig. Julie Kinzel and Teri Lanan will look at redoing covenant.

Pastor Fowler presented his report. The Loft project is continuing forward. Human Resources Committee is meeting tomorrow. Discussed a thank-you gift for Elliotts.  

Highliht:  A motion, made by William Shimer and seconded by Julie Kinzel, to approve a gift of $500 for Pastor Ric Elliott and $500 for Deacon Jane Elliott from Trinity General Fund – passed.
No update on visitation pastor.  Faith Formation is developing a comprehensive plan.

Concerns/celebrations were shared.    Meeting was adjourned at 8:55 p.m. following Lord’s Prayer.

Respectfully Submitted         

Dianne Kalb, Recording Secretary
Addendum: Council voted after the meeting by email, to approve the updated TLC budget that shows a deficit of $121,632 due to an increase to Offering Income to match the offering income in 2023. 
